
 

 
 
Monday 3rd July 2023 
 
Ramsey Gatehouse Sixth Form; let us open the door to your future 
 
 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
 
Over the course of the last year, we have been working hard to further develop and refine our 
successful sixth form offer to make sure it’s as attractive and engaging as possible for the young 
people in our local community. Our students have been a central part of this and have shared 
their invaluable experiences and thoughts throughout the entire process. We are so grateful for 
their support and together, we have created a new sixth form brand that we can all be really 
proud of.  
 
From September 2023, Abbey College Sixth Form will be known as Ramsey Gatehouse Sixth 
Form. Ramsey Gatehouse Sixth Form will be the heart of Abbey College; a place our students 
aspire to reach. It will be a new sixth form but building on our impressive track record of securing 
high levels of attainment and supporting students into higher education and employment. 
To help create a distinction between the main school and the sixth form, Ramsey Gatehouse 
Sixth Form will have its own unique logo. We are proud to share this with you below and thank 
our students, staff and community for their input into this design.  

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
The logo is grounded in the history of our local community, featuring the door of the Ramsey 
Gatehouse, but elevated with a modern feel and colour palette to ensure it feels relevant for our 
students.  
 
At Ramsey Gatehouse Sixth Form, students’ learning experience will be tailored to them, with an 
ever-expanding mix of academic and vocational subjects to suit their needs and interests. 
Students will be able to learn in a way that best suits them; whether that’s working in our 
upgraded sixth form areas, collaborating in our vibrant Study6 café, or studying at home.  
 
Our study areas will be refurbished over the summer to provide a vibrant area for learning within 
which students can use their own devices or our modern ICT facilities. Over the years, we’ve also 
built a bespoke specialist team of sixth-form tutors, a dedicated careers team and UCAS experts 
to ensure our students reach their potential.  



 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We hope you are as excited about this new chapter for our community as we are. If you’d like to 
find out more about the Ramsey Gatehouse Sixth Form, please don’t hesitate to get in touch with 
our Head of Sixth Form, Samantha Moore, or please come along to our Open Evening on 
Thursday 19th October 2023 4:30-7:30pm.  
 
Yours faithfully, 

   
 
 

Andy Christoforou   Samantha Moore 
Headteacher    Head of Ramsey Gatehouse Sixth Form 
 


